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 My TR4 Story by Bob Muzio 



 

MINUTES OF THE CENTRAL COAST BRITISH CAR CLUB  
GENERAL MEETING  January 8, 2020 at Bj’s Brew House in 

Oxnard, CA 

Meeting brought to order by:   Mike Gustafson,  CCBCC President at  7:05 pm.   
Number of members present: 49 
 
Board Members in Attendance: 
 President:   Michael Gustafson  Yes   
 Vice President:   Dave Reid   Yes   
 Treasure:   Chris Vujea   Yes   
 Recorder:   Martin Keller   Yes   
 Membership:   Pam & Joel Justin  Yes   
 Newsletter Editor:  Terry Schuller  Yes   
 Advertising:   Allen & Lynn Merriam Yes   
 Webmaster:   Patrick Redd   No 

Presidents Advisor:  Jim Hill   No  

Continued on next page Page 2 

Notes: 
News letter editor is still in need of photos and articles of interest for the clubs news letter so if you have 
something that would be interesting please let Terry Schuller know and she will help you get it to her. Also if 
you want to stump the membership with a photo of yourself from years pass let Terry know and provide a 
photo. Terry can be contacted at dtreid@gmail.com  
 

Topic 1: VTR Membership 
The club’s insurance is through the Vintage Triumph Registery so if you’re a Triumph owner and not a 
member please join the club and you don’t have to own a Triumph as they will accept any British auto. 
More information can be obtained from the membership Co-chair Joel Justin (j_bar_j@hotmail.com) who 
can be reached from the contact page of the clubs website. 
 
Topic 2: Drive your Triumph Day Feb. 10, 2020 
Ok all of you Triumph owners do not forget to drive your Triumph on Feb 10, 2020 as it is a way of 
promoting the British car ownership and a good way to enjoy your car.  
 
Topic 3: Moss Motors Goleta Tour 
On March 21, 2020 the club will be doing a drive to the Moss Motors facility in Goleta, Ca. for a tour of the 
facilities. POC for this event is Jim Heaton and more information will be coming on meeting places and time 
so keep an eye and ear out for this event and drive. 
 

Topic 4: Wine Tour February 
The wine tour is going to be a good one this year as 27 cars and 52 people are signed up to take part in 
this event. POC for this event is Neal Subic and he can be reached at  neal@nksubic.com  if you need 
more information or have any questions about this event. 
 
Topic 5: Millie 2020 
There are 18 of the 20 spots filled for the CCBCC Millie Tour so if you’re considering attending this now is 
the time to sign-up and let Joel Justin (j_bar_j@hotmail.com ) and Neal Subic (neal@nksubic.com ) know 
of your attentions. If you have not considered doing this you should reconsider doing it as it is a lot of fun 
with a great group of folks and autos. 
 

mailto:dtreid@gmail.com
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Minutes continued 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 

Erik Moore 
Goleta, CA 
1973 Triumph Spitfire 1500 

Charlie Hart 
Carpinteria 
1955 Austin Healey 100BN1 
1956 Austin Healey 100 BN2 

Larry and Terri Bryant 
Thousand Oaks, CA 
1959 Austin Healey 300 BT7 

Bill Hoyt 
Thousand Oaks, CA 
1956 Austin Healey 100 (2nd owner 
& owned since July 1961) 

“JULIE TIME” presented by: Julie Root 

 

Tile made by Donna Avery = Cheryl Hall   Aloha Gift Card = Dave Thatcher 
Habit Gift Card = Frank Powel    Corrales Gift Card = Catlin Judd 
Target Gift Card = Dave Reid    Spencer McKenzie Gift Card = Dorothy Hall 
Starbucks Gift Card = Terry Schuller   Jersey Mike’s Gift Card = Jim Mills 
 
Birthday Gift Card Drawing for members at the meeting with a birthday in the month of January 2020. 
Jack Waschbush, Cathy Peterman, Harry Barnum and Mike Caralson have B-Days this month and were at 
the meeting making them eligible for this drawing.  Harry Barnum was the winner of the B-Day Gift Card 
this month. 
 
Happy Birthday to any others members in the club that were not at the club meeting. 
 

Meeting adjourned at 8:15 pm by;   Michael Gustafson CCBCC President 

2020 Membership Renewal Time 

Just a friendly reminder that 2020 membership renewals are due. Membership renewals not received by 
the end of February will be dropped from the roster and the club email list. You may download the renewal 
form on the CCBCC website (centralcoastbritishcarclub.com) on the JOIN page. Here is the direct link to 
the form: 
http://centralcoastbritishcarclub.com/content/uploads/2019/12/Membership-Form.pdf 
Please mail your completed form along with your renewal check to: 

CCBCC Membership 
2674 East Main Street, Suite E614 
Ventura, CA. 93003 

Alternately you can bring your check and form to the January or February club meeting. Finally, you can 
renew via PayPal on the same JOIN page. Please be sure to include your latest contact and vehicle 
information in the PayPal comments. 
The renewal cost is $30 unless you need/want a new badge, then it’s $40. And be sure to tell me what kind 

if badge you want (pin, magnetic or clip) along with the way you want your name spelled. If you have any 

questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me - Pam Justin, Membership Chairperson at 

pjquilter1@hotmail.com. 

http://centralcoastbritishcarclub.com/content/uploads/2019/12/Membership-Form.pdf


BUSINESS INFO 

GENERAL MEETINGS: 
 
Are held at 7:00 pm on the 1st Tuesday of each 
month unless it falls on a holiday at: 
 
BJ’s Restaurant 
461 W. Esplanade Dr. 
Oxnard, CA 93030 
Off ramp “Oxnard Blvd” 
 

2020 General Meeting Dates: 

Feb. 4, March 3, April 7, May 5, June 2, 
July 7, Aug. 4 , Sept 1, Oct. 6, Nov. 10,  

Board meetings take place according to the 
needs of the club, usually before or after the 
club’s General Meeting; but as often as is 
deemed necessary at the discretion of the Club 
President. 

NEWSLETTER 

THE CLEAR HOOTER is your Club Newsletter 
and it is published monthly.   The deadline for 
submission of any camera ready or digital ads, 
stories, reports and information that you’d like to 
see in the next issue is the 23rd of the month 
prior to publication. Items may be sent to the 
editor at:  dtreid@gmail.com 

For Sale ads are free to members.                  
Non-members pay $25.  Ads run 3 months, 
unless otherwise indicated by the seller.  Any 
commercial ad or to open a commercial account  
please contact Allen Merriam, 
alyn123@sbcglobal.net  

Membership dues are $40 to join and $30 to 
renew yearly.  Make sure we have your e-mail 
for newsletter deliveries.  If you need to have one 
snail mailed to you please let the editor know, 
dtreid@gmail.com  Extra $5.00 for mailed 
newsletters, payable with your dues. 

 
NONPROFIT Mutual Benefit 
Corporation registered in the State of California 

Your CCBCC Board Members 
For 2020 

 
PRESIDENT 
Mike Gustafson mikegus999@gmail.com
    
PRESIDENT CONSULT (non-voting) 
Jim Hill    jhill@oilguys.com 
 
VICE PRESIDENT 
Dave Reid    mgtc48@hotmail.com 
 
RECORDER  Martin Keller 
mhkflyer52@gmail.com 
  
TREASURER  Chris Vujea  
CCBCCbooks2017@gmail.com  
 
MEMBERSHIP 
Pam Justin          pjquilter1@hotmail.com  
 
NEWSLETTER EDITOR 
Terry Schuller         dtreid@gmail.com 
 
ADVERTISING & CLASSIFIED ADS 
Allen & Lynn Merriam (805) 643-6657 
 
WEBMASTER 
Patrick Redd  (805) 746-5379 
 
CLUB PHOTOGRAPHER (non-voting) 
Dave Reid    mgtc48@hotmail.com 
  
REGALIA & RAFFLE (Non Board 
member)  Julie Root (805)676-1464) 
 
THE CLEAR HOOTER! Is the newsletter 
of the Central Coast British Car Club, 
formerly The Central Coast Triumphs, 
founded in 1984 by Mrs. Lee Bloomquist 
and is a chapter of the VTR, Vintage 
Triumph Register 
 
CENTRAL COAST BRITISH CAR CLUB 
2674 E. Main St. #E 614,  
Ventura, CA 93003 
Central Coast British Car Club, Inc. is a  
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My TR4 Story by Bob Muzio continued from cover page 

This is my third TR 4. One might conclude that it's my favorite Triumph and they'd be correct. I like the 
upright "classic" car look, coupled with some modern amenities. 
 
The roll up windows and the fresh air vents for example. I like the solid rear axle, less complex. My first 
TR4, an early powder blue one (TR3 seats, no trunk TR4 emblem) was purchased in the mid 60's from a 
Grumman Aircraft engineer when I lived on Long Island, NY. In the 60's Long Island was a hotbed of sports 
car activity. TSD  rallies, gymkhanas, owners of all marques waving and honking at one another.  
Yes, a young man just had to have a sports car. I moved to Los Angles in '67 with my new bride. Yes, I 
drove the TR, no problems at all in the journey. Probably a good thing being newly married. 
After braving many NY winters the TR was starting to turn to brown dust and It was replaced by a 356B 
Porsche. 
 
In 1999 I had the itch for a vintage sports car and so a suitable TR4 was acquired. It wasn't easy as this 
was before the plethora of sites on the internet. I traveled to many Triumphests and shows, won many 
accolades, and was cherished. TR4 number 2 was an "Arrest Me Red" '64 which, though restored by the 
previous owner, enjoyed some upgrades after I acquired it that enhanced it both cosmetically and 
technically.  Sadly in 2010, on the way to Triumphest in San Diego we were rear ended by a full sized 
Lexus and in turn, rear ended a full sized Toyota on the 405 in Long Beach. It was a "total" but it was tough. 
The driver/passenger area maintained it's integrity. The doors wouldn't open and the windows wouldn't roll 
down but it did protect the occupant. 

I sourced my current TR4 from an ad in Hemmings Motor News. It was a Triumph Racing Green '62 with a 
biscuit interior and a burl walnut dashboard. It was located just north of San Diego, only had 3600 miles on 
a ten year old restoration from an established shop in El Cajon, and was a trophy winner at the Fairbrook 
Farms show for three years running. I spoke to the restorer, a San Diego Triumph club member, the owner, 
and arranged a meet up. Bob Jasper accompanied me and we drove the car. I then cut a deal with the 
owner. Hence, TR4 number 3. 
 
Meanwhile, I bought the salvage of number 2 from the insurance company for next to nothing. The goodies 
from number 2 (chrome 72 spoke wire wheels, chrome SU air filters, late TR4 seats, overdrive 
transmission, wood Moto Lita steering wheel, alternator, and more), soon found their way onto number 3. 
Additional items  added were a new grill, a Revington TR badge/light bar, and driving lamps. TR4 number 3 
has lived up to the standards of my previous TRs. Award winner, show winner, reliable driving machine, a 
head turner and performer if there ever was one.  As you might conclude I've strived to enhance my rides 
both cosmetically and mechanically. I've put my "stamp" on them. I hope you approve. 
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NEW YEARS DAY DRIVE 

At the last minute Martin put a drive together after getting an overwhelming response  to the question:  
Does anyone want to do a drive on New Years Day? 
 
We had 6 TR6, 1 TR4, 1 MGA, 3 MGB’s, 1 TR7, 1 Jag, 1 MG midget, 1 Rolls Royce, 1 Volvo V70 wagon, 
and 1 Alfa.  There were 26 people who had a wonderful breakfast at the Ojai Emporium.  We had the back 
room to ourselves.  Food was awesome and service was great 
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MG’s in the Foothills ~ Calgary 2020 
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NEW MEETING LOCATION FOR CLUB MEETINGS  
TAKE NOTE!!!! 

January’s meeting will be held on February 4 at: BJ’s Brewery at:  461 W. Esplanade Dr.  
Oxnard, CA 93030 
Use the  Oxnard Blvd  exit off the 101 freeway.  Should be lots of parking in the shopping area 
with Walmart grocery, home depot etc. There will be a set menu of approximately 10 items and 
we are in a separate room in the front of the restaurant. They will do separate checks. 

Behind the Wheel editors corner 

I am attempting to put out a newsletter every month, there may be times I miss a month due to being away. 
 
The newsletter is a vital piece of communication to keep members informed of what is happening within our 
club and lists events that are happening that may be of interest to club members. 
 
I would like to feature one member’s British car on the cover of each newsletter.  If you would like your ride  
displayed on the cover, please send me a high resolution picture of it in a nice place (not just the parking lot 
at work!!) to dtreid@gmail.com 
 
I have one more picture and story for the front page of the newsletter.  Let’s see some of your 
favorite pics of your British car.  Also I am out of baby pictures for the quess who this is feature. 

 
ARTICLES NEEDED: 

 
The newsletter is in  need of articles on anything to do with the club or British cars.  Please use Microsoft 
Word and save as a document.  If possible use font Arial, size 12 and do not  do any formatting, just 
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A NEW NEWSLETTER FEATURE 

Not a car; but close!!  Who is our 
February  baby of the month??  Answer at 
the next meeting. 



CCBCC & other Car Events coming up  

Monday, February 10th 2020, is drive your Triumph day.  If anyone wants to organize a run for this day 
please let me know.  I know its on a Monday but we have plenty of retired members that might want to do a 
drive this day. Plus some of us who are still working may be inclined to take the day off for a nice drive.    
 
Feb 21-23, 2020  Our annual Wine Tour is in the final planning stages and it’s time to put it on your 
calendars and make your hotel room reservations! 
The 2020 Wine Tour will once again start and finish in Pismo Beach, CA at The Cottage Inn by The Sea, 
and as is tradition we will be doing a great scenic drive up the coastline and through the Central Coast wine 
country. This is an event that our club has held for 32 years and is typically very well attended and proves 
to be a good time for all!  See pg. 13  Block of rooms is getting smaller, reserve yours today. 
 
March 21, Moss motors run and tour, Drive to Moss Motors in Goleta over windy roads, not the freeway.  
Lunch at Summerland Café afterwards.  please see page 16 
 
April 18 Seabee museum in Pt. Hueneme.  Tour starts at 10 am.  For every 10 people we have there will 
be a docent.  Tour about 2 hours long.  Sign up sheet at Feb,, March, April meetings.  Lunch will be 
afterwards probably Applebees in Camarillo.  Point of contact:  Terry and Dave: (805)484-9624 
 
April 25th 8AM-11 or so The "British Car Day"  ‘Cars & Coffee” will take place at 5207 Whitecap St in 
Oxnard Shores. Ron & Donna Averys house 818-426-7939. 
We can park up and down the street. The Neighbors love it! 
Coffee, Donuts/pastries and OJ will be for sale at the Avery’s house to support their local event 
"Artwork@the Shores" that takes place in August. The Artist will be invited to C&C and bring an example of 
their work that will be displayed in and around the house.  
 
The BIG 2020 26th Annual Westlake Village Rotary Street Festival & Classic/Exotic Car Show will 
take place on April 26, 2020.  Please note the new time for the 2020 event, 11:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 
The Car Show became a significant addition to the Street Festival 6 years ago and the attendance increase 
each year has been very significant as the Car Show has become quite popular with the attending public. 
Those of you who have previously attended the Street Festivals and entered a car or two in the Classic/
Exotic Car Show know this is a family fun event with something for everyone.  We hope you will again enter 
a car or two and come out and enjoy all the festivities that are planned for our 26th edition.  For those of 
you who have not attended the Street Festival or the Car Show previously we hope you will join us this 
year and enter your classic or exotic pride and joy. See pg. 14 & 15 
 
July 19 CCBCC 30th Annual Car show, Channel Islands Harbor.  More info coming for entering your car 
and for volunteering that day. 
 

MONTHLY BREAKFAST: CCBCC EVENTS 

Breakfast meets will be at different venues throughout the year. New venues TBD in 2020. For more 

information and dates, contact Michael Gustafson at mikegus999@gmail.com.  We need someone to step 

up for every month in 2020 except Feb, July, Sept, and Nov. 
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CCBCC Annual Wine Tour 

 

The 2020 CCBCC Wine Tour will take place Friday night February 21st (check-in and socialize), Satur-
day February 22nd (back-roads drive, winery tours, and evening social/pot-luck), and Sunday February 
23rd (check-out and drive home). 
 
On Saturday the 22nd, as a group we’ll line up the cars in the hotel’s parking lot and depart the hotel to 
make a couple of stops in the morning and continue on back roads to our lunch venue. 
For those of you that are new to the club, or to this event, the day of the tour (Saturday) works like this: 

• you grab breakfast prior to our departure (breakfast is included if you’re staying at The Cottage Inn). 
• you bring a picnic lunch to our lunch venue/stop (I’m trying to find a place that also offers food such as pizza or 
a food truck like last year). 
• in the evening we have a potluck style dinner in the hotel’s dining area, so you will bring something to share 
with the group. Plates, napkins and silverware are provided. It’s very low key and casual, and we socialize before, 
during and after dinner, usually over glasses of the wine that we’ve picked up throughout the day. We even have 
our traditional “Julie Time” raffle! 
 

The hotel that this event takes place at is The Cottage Inn by the Sea in Pismo Beach. There is a block 
of (25) discounted hotel rooms set up for us already. You are not obligated to stay at The Cottage Inn, but 
that’s where we have our block of rooms, and they let the CCBCC use their dining room free of charge for 
our Saturday night gathering. 
Our discounted rates this year are $179/nt. for a std. King room, and $239/nt. for a ground floor ocean 
front King room (plus tax, license, and doc fees). These rates are much lower than we’ve seen in past 
years! 
If you’re going to stay at the Cottage Inn, you need to call the Cottage Inn and book/pay for your 
room. Reference the ‘CCBCC block’. The cut-off date for our discounted block of rooms is January 31, 
2020, but when they’re all booked they are gone! The Cottage Inn’s number is (805) 773-4617. If you 
have questions or any problems making a reservation, just email, call or text me. 

This is a fantastic hotel that sits on the bluffs above the Pacific Ocean in Pismo Beach, CA. A few of the 
amenities this hotel offers that keeps our club coming back year after year are: 

• Quaint Old English cottage style architecture 

• Free onsite guest parking 

• Oceanfront, heated pool and spa (Complementary robes in each room) 

• Complementary daily continental breakfast 

• Fireplaces in every room 

• Oceanfront fire pits and Adirondack chairs with ocean views along the bluffs 

• Mini fridge, microwave, and coffee makers in each room 

• Beach access 

• 10-minute walk to pier and downtown Pismo 
Be sure to call and book your room early soon so you don’t miss out! 

If you are going to come along on the wine tour, and once you have made your hotel reservation (or 
make other rooming accommodations) please email me to let me know so I can get you on the  
participant distribution list for future detailed information and updates. 

Cheers! 
  
Neal Subic 
(805) 258-1182 

tel:(805)%20773-4617


Continue on next page 
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There is a gathering of all makes and models of MG’s taking place in Calgary Canada from June 28-July1, 
2020.  Jack Washbusch has checked MapQuest and the distance from Ventura to Calgary is 1645 miles.  
Anyone in the club interested in doing this?  The Deerfoot Inn and Casino will be the host hotel for the 
event.  The website is https://mg2020.regfox.com/mg2020-calgary  Jack (805) 641-3452 See pg.9 

MG’s in the Foothills ~ Calgary 2020 

Ran across some very old ads, 
not always related to cars; but 
interesting 

Moss Motors Road trip, Tour and Lunch 

We will take a drive to Moss Motors, in Goleta, on Saturday, March 21, 2020.  Now is the time to see what 
they do when you place an order with them.  We will have a full, guided tour of their facilities, including the 
showroom, the warehouse and shipping & receiving..  We will see new products that are being developed.  
A 10% discount will be offered on any purchases made on this day. 
 
We will meet at O’Reilly Auto Parts, on the corner of W. Main & N. Olive at 8:30 AM, with a 9:00 AM 
departure (In the same parking lot is a Burger King, a donut shop and Starbucks). 
 
The route will all be on the twisty back roads near the foothills.  We will take Rt 33 North; exit on Santa Ana 
Rd in Foster Park; travel towards and around Lake Casitas; travel west on Rt 150; to Rt 192.  The road 
changes names, periodically; we will continue until we turn left on N. Patterson Rd.; then turn right onto 
Hollister Rd.; then left onto Rutherford and Moss Motors. The tour will be from 11:00 AM to about 12:30 
PM.   
 
Then, we will drive south on the 101 to Summerland Beach Café for lunch at about 1:00 PM. 
I will want to give Moss Motors and the restaurant a head count.  If you are interested in going, please 
email or call Jim Heaton prior to March 9.

Jheaton88@yahoo.com    818-802-2404 

https://mg2020.regfox.com/mg2020-calgary
mailto:Jheaton88@yahoo.com


  

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Central Coast British Car Club Regalia 
  

Baseball caps – 18.00      License Plate Frame - $15.00 
Key Fob - $10.00       Lapel Pin – $3.00 
Grill badge is 30.00      Patch and sticker 2.00 ea. 
 
Silk-screened Items: 
Sleeve T-Shirt - $8.00(S-XXL) 
Long Sleeve T-Shirt - $12.00(S-XXL)     
Polo Shirts - $13.00(S-L) $15.00(XL & XXL)    
Polo Shirts with pockets - special order only)- $15.00(S-L) 17.00(XL & XXL) 
Crewneck Sweat Shirt – (Limited availability) $16.00(S-L) 21.00(XL & XXL) 
Hooded Pullover Sweat Shirt – (Limited availability) $22.00(S-L) 27.00(XL & XXL) 
Full Zip Hooded Sweat Shirt- (Limited availability) $27.00(S-L) 32.00(XL & XXL) 
  
There is a limited amount of Regalia at each monthly meeting or contact Pam Justin at 
pjquilter1@hotmail.com or 805 491-3068 to order. Provide your name, size and item.  Only club members 
can order Regalia. 
  
In addition to our silk-screened regalia above, we are now offering for members, high quality club regalia. 
Lisa Rizzo at Ventura Custom Embroidery has our logo on file and can make almost any kind of regalia 
desired. Please visit our CCBCC Website to find all the information needed to order. Items ordered will be 
in Royal Blue (the official club color) or some can be in white. The list of regalia offered with current pricing  
can be found on the CCBCC website in the members only section.  (There is a link just before the list on 
the site to download an order form to take with you if you visit the store) 
 

mailto:pjquilter1@hotmail.com

